
UKRO Board Meeting – Nov ’24 – Update for Website Tab: 

• In person meeting held in Lincolnshire; 

• Held a Teams Meeting within Board meeting with NFCC to discuss closer 

working together relationship going forward. Agreed for twice a year meeting; 

• Discussion to develop UKRO Business plan for 2025 ensuring that inclusivity 

is included and building links with Women in Fire Service Network; 

• Discussed change of Chair position during 2025 due to retirement of current 

Chair; 

• Standing down of current Corporate Service Director – discussion around how 

this position will be replaced going forward; 

• Decision that future Trustee/Board meetings will be in person; 

• Opportunity to consider Post 2024 National Rescue Challenge feedback and 

how we can learn as a charity going forward; 

• Clear expectation is needed for Lead Discipline roles along with role 

specifications. To be developed; 

• UKRO Rescue Challenge 2025 to be hosted by Fire Service College in 

Moreton in Marsh. Exact date to be confirmed as soon as possible; 

• Appointment of Medical/Clinical Director; 

• Development of a new quarterly newsletter; 

• EXIT Project is developing well; 

• UKRO to be involved in an Emergency Services Times (EST) webinar to 

promote the EXIT project as well as the Academy; 

• UKRO were recently successful in gaining The Prince Michael International 

Road Safety Award (PMIRSA) in the Post-Crash category; 

• Ongoing discussions with Fire Industries Association (FIA) with a view to 

developing work streams and consider setting up a Memorandum of 

Understanding (MoU); 

• UKRO are due to be involved in forthcoming ‘Blue Light Show’ in Olympia, 

London on 18th & 19th June ’25. Potential demonstration &/or a Regional event 

as well as involvement in seminars and potential presentations; 

• Date of next meeting – March ’25. 

 


